

GLS/C/1075-25 CIRCULAR 21 August 2025

Update on Metro Shuttle Bus Service

Dear Parents,

We would like to inform you of an important update regarding the **Metro Shuttle Bus service**. After careful review and consideration, the school will no longer be providing this service effective **25**th **August 2025, Monday.**

This decision has been made due to **limited ridership and operational challenges** that made it increasingly difficult to sustain the service at the required safety and efficiency standards.

We kindly request parents who were using the Metro Shuttle Bus service to make alternative arrangements for their child's commute. Our transport department remains available to support you in exploring suitable options within the regular bus routes.

We deeply appreciate your understanding and cooperation in this matter. As always, the comfort and safety of our students remain our highest priority.

Warm regards,

Asha Alexander آشا ألكسندر Principal مديرة المدرسة

الرئيس التنفيذي - تغير المناخ Executive Leader - Climate Change